STATEMENT BY BOTSWANA DURING THE REVIEW OF THE REPUBLIC OF GHANA AT THE 42ND SESSION OF THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW WORKING GROUP (UPR)  
(24th January 2023, Geneva)
1. Mr President, we welcome the delegation of the Republic of Ghana to the fourth cycle of the UPR process and thank them for their national report.
2. We take note of the progress made in the revision of regulatory framework particularly the Children’s Act, and related laws which was done through the support of UNICEF. We hope the amendments will contribute to the welfare of children in Ghana. 
3. In relation to the above, we commend Ghana for her School Feeding Programme (GSFP) that provides daily meals to beneficiary pupils in all districts of the country. 

4. Furthermore, we note with appreciation that Ghana is in the process of developing guidelines for engaging traditional authorities to address sexual and gender-based violence, and harmful cultural practices, such as female genital mutilation (FGM) with the aim to stop gender inequality.
5. In the spirit of support, Botswana recommends that Ghana:

5.1. Adequately increases the school feeding grants to improve the quality of food and nutrition particularly in the rural areas; and,
5.2. Prioritizes public awareness on harmful cultural practices particularly female genital mutilation (FGM) in rural areas. 
We wish Ghana a successful UPR outcome.
I thank you, Mr President
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